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Friday 12th August 2022 
 

Stage 3 Canberra Camp Excursion 2022 
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 

Our Stage 3 students are very excited to be attending their camp to Canberra next week.  The school would 
like to update our families with some important details prior to boarding the bus next week. 
 

Staff attending 
Mrs. May Ptolemy (Principal) 
Mrs. Justine Jinks (Relieving Assistance Principal 3-6) 
Mrs. Cassandra Music (School Learning Support Officer) 
 

Uniform 
Students are not required to wear school uniform whilst at camp.  Students are to pack sensible, 
appropriate, and respectable clothing for attending various sites during the camp. 
 

Face Masks 
Students are strongly encouraged to wear a face mask whilst travelling on the bus during the excursion. 
 

Contact 
Whilst the Stage 3 camp is operating, Ms. Di Kipp and Mrs. May Ptolemy will be monitoring the school 
email account to ensure any urgent requests from families are attended.  Mrs. Ptolemy will also have the 
school excursion phone with her, the number is 0467 736 451. 
 

During the camp, Mrs. Ptolemy will be taking plenty of photos and uploading them on Facebook so that 
families can keep updated.  Please be aware that if a private number should contact you whilst your child is 
at camp please assume that this is Mrs. May Ptolemy. 
 

Technology 
Parents, caregivers, and students will be expected to sign and agree to the Leura Public School BYOD 
Excursions and Camps Plan prior to sending their child to school with a device that has capability to connect 
to the internet.  Old mobile phones can be used as a tool for taking photographs, however, there is to be no 
SIM card connected to the phone. 
 

Accommodation 
The school has fielded some questions regarding the accommodation.  Canberra Carotel is a motel and all 
bathrooms are located within the rooms.  Our school has the entire wing of villas booked for the camp 
duration.  There are other cabins at the motel but are not located in our allocated section.  The school will 
always provide supervision of students throughout the entirety of the camp. 
 

Warm regards, 
 
 
May Ptolemy 
Principal 
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